

STATE OF WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

J.B. VAN HOLLEN ATTORNEY GENERAL

Kevin M. St. John Deputy Attorney General

Steven P. Means Executive Assistant 17 W. Main Street P.O. Box 7857 Madison, WI 53707-7857 www.doj.state.wi.us

Roy R. Korte Assistant Attorney General korterr@doj.state.wi.us 608/267-1339 FAX 608/267-2778

May 23, 2012

Lisa Graves Center for Media and Democracy 520 University Avenue, Suite 260 Madison, WI 53703

Dear Ms. Graves:

The Department of Justice is in receipt of your correspondence dated May 17, 2012, in which you requested an investigation into the American Legislative Exchange Council (ALEC) to ensure that the organization is in compliance with state tax and lobbying laws.

The Government Accountability Board (GAB) is the agency primarily responsible for investigating allegations of violations of lobbying laws. I am forwarding your complaint to the GAB. The Department of Justice, however, has advised the GAB we will provide any assistance it may need. If you have any additional specific information regarding the belief that this organization has violated lobbying laws, I suggest that you provide this additional information directly to the GAB.

The Department of Revenue is the agency primarily responsible for investigating allegations of tax fraud. Again, the Department of Justice has an excellent working relationship with that agency and is happy to assist with any tax fraud questions, investigations, and prosecutions. If you have any specific information that ALEC has violated Wisconsin tax laws, I suggest that you provide this information directly to the Department of Revenue.

Thank you for sharing your concerns with the Attorney General. I can assure you this office will continue to work with the GAB and the Department of Revenue and local prosecutors when requested in the investigation and prosecution of election and tax laws.

Sincerely,

Roy R. Korte

Assistant Attorney General

Director, Criminal Litigation Unit